Dickinson County Board of Supervisors March 20, 2012

9:30 A.M. Present are Supervisors Mardi Allen, Pam Jordan, Paul Johnson, William Leupold, and David Gottsche.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited to open the meeting.

Time for the consideration of the rezoning request of Terry, Lisa R., Wayne and Pat Moeller from R-3 to HC for part of an irregular tract in Lot 6 Aud Plat of part of Sec. 17, 18, and 20 and Marble Place. Members of Moeller Family were present as well as Zoning Administrator Kohlhaase. Zoning Admin. explained the request to rezone and show the surrounding area on the zoning maps. There being no written or oral objections, Chairperson closed the public hearing. Moved by Leupold, seconded by Allen to concur with the Planning and Zoning Commission to approve the application from Terril and Lisa R. Moeller and Wayne and Pat Moeller, to rezoning from R-3 Multi-Family Residential to HC Highway Commercial for that part of an irregular tract in the South part of Lot 6, Aud Plat of part of Sec. 17, 18 and 20 and Marble Place that is zoned R-3 Multi-Family Residential. All voted aye.

Moved by Leupold, seconded by Allen to amend the County Zoning map to reflect the rezoning from R-3 to HC for a part of an irregular tract in the South part of Lot 6, Aud Plat of part of Sec. 17, 18 and 20 and Marble Place that is zoned R-3 Multi-Family Residential. All voted aye.

Board members gave update on their committee meetings.

10:30 a.m. Time for the public hearing on the engineer's report for proposed drainage district repairs in DD #28. Several drainage district landowner and interested persons present. County Engineer Dan Eckert had prepared the engineer's report and presented his costs for the repairs the report indicates are needed. Some present feel that there needs to be more done with this repair and the tile size increased. The Board would like input from the landowner requesting the repairs, however he was not in attendance at this meeting. Moved by Leupold, seconded by Jordan to continue the public hearing on DD #28 to March 27, 2012 at 10:00 A.M. and request the county engineer to contact the landowner. All voted aye.

Phil Petersen, and several other present, to discuss a funding request for an electric fish barrier to keep jumping fish out of the Lakes. Mike Hawkins gave a presentation of the different specials of the Asian Carp. It is understood that the flooding of 2011 allowed them to swim upstream and enter the lakes. Two dams on the Little Sioux River had been preventing the fish's migration until the high water. The proposed area to install the barrier would be near the existing DNR dam at the outlet of Iowa Great Lakes at Lower Gar Outlet. The estimated cost is \$700,000. The state has been asked to supply \$500,000 and a fundraising effort is underway to get the balance. The County is being asked to contribute a minimum of \$50,000. It is hoped that installation to be this spring or early summer. Following discussion with those present, it was moved by Johnson, seconded by Allen to commit \$50,000 to the electric fish barrier project to prevent Asian Carp from entering the Lakes area. Roll call: Johnson-aye, Allen-aye, Jordan-aye, Leupold-aye, Gottsche-nay. Motion carried.

There being no further items for business presented before the Board, it was moved by Jordan seconded by Leupold to adjourn. All voted aye.

_David Gottsche, Chairperson
_Nancy Reiman, Auditor